
TREASURE VALLEY WHIPS – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – 9/11/23 

 

Meeting called to order by President Merry Jo Schreffler at 7:10 p.m. via Google Meet. Also in 

attendance were Mary and Lee Van De Bogart, Jamey Robbins, Donna Bernardelli, Leo Van 

Sistine, and Robin DeLong. 

 

Motion made by Leo to accept the minutes of the July meeting. Seconded by Donna. Motion 

passed. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  

Kathy was not in attendance.  A treasurer’s report will be presented at the next meeting. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

 Mary reported that she has been communicating with Teresa Bron who will be the judge 

at this year’s fall driving show. Amanda and Elli will be helping Mary with the show, however a 

committee needs to be formed and planning needs to begin ASAP. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

• Leo looked into the Sand Hollow Community Center as a potential meeting place for the 

November meeting/Christmas party.  Cost is $300 with a $200 cleaning deposit. Seating 

for approximately 150 people.  Instead, we will look for a restaurant with a banquet 

room, possibly in Canyon County. This November meeting will include elections of 

officers. 

• Donna made a motion to have Kathy move forward with ordering the numbers/letters for 

the cones.  Seconded by Robin.  Motion passed. 

• With the addition of new numbers/letters we can properly hold an ADS sanctioned ADT, 

possibly in June or July.   

• Horse Expo 2024 – TVW would like to share a booth with the Idaho Miniature Horse 

Club.  It would be a breed stall and double booth.  Donna and Jamey will present this idea 

at the next mini club meeting. 

• Jamey will take over the club’s quarterly newsletters. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Since the club is a non-profit, we should be able to purchase and insure a cargo trailer to 

store and transport cones, obstacles, etc. Mary can store the cargo trailer at her house.  

Jamey and Donna can start shopping for a 5x10 cargo trailer. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Robin, seconded by Jamey.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.  

Next meeting tentatively scheduled for November 18.  Location and time to be determined.   

 

Respectfully submitted by Jamey Robbins. 

 


